April 30, 2007

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor

2300 Young Street

Toronto, ON

M4P 1E4

Attn: 
Kirsten Walli


Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Walli,




Re: Board File Number EB-2007-0050

Please accept this letter as Conservation Halton’s request to have observer status during the Bruce to Milton Transmission Reinforcement Project commencing this year, as per the instructions provided in a letter from Hydro One, dated April 17, 2007, and received April 24th 2007.

Conservation Halton is a property owner north of Milton that had land expropriated in 1976 to accommodate the existing 500kV line.

I understand that an additional 200 feet of land is required by way of an easement from Conservation Halton to accommodate the new 500kV line.

Please contact the undersigned should you have any further questions about this matter. I plan to attend the public open house in Acton on May 8th this year. 

Yours truly,

John C Bush

Manager of Watershed Lands and Resources Services 

905 336 1158, ext. 256

